
FIELD REP COORDINATOR’S REPORT TO KAPITI COAST AGM 

 

Firstly I would like to congratulate the Club on really embracing the “Be Visible” mantra and 

accepting the challenge laid down by FFNZ. Great work has been done to recruit new 

members with market stalls at the Farmers Markets and Kapiti Women’s Expo. The large 

signboard which has been circulating around the district, the bumper stickers, and the new 

sandwich boards have all contributed to raising the profile of FF in this district. This club is 

an inspiration to others, and I look forward to Sue sharing our efforts at the Marlborough 

Conference in February. FFNZ has designed a new feather flag which I understand Kapiti is 

considering purchasing. 

At this stage I understand only President Sue is registered for the Marlborough Conference, 

and I would strongly encourage any other members who are considering going to the 

conference to get your registrations in before the early bird rate finishes at the end of this 

month. The numbers going to conference are disappointing at this stage and we would really 

like to get more members attending.  

Jeremi Snook, our CEO, is coming to NZ with his family a week before the conference starts, 

and is happy to visit any clubs which think they would benefit from his enthusiasm and know-

how.  

I attended the World Conference in Colorado earlier this year and shared our NZ Toolkit with 

members from other countries. It was well received and many clubs asked for copies of the 

files to adapt for their clubs. 

The next World Conference is in Kaishung, Taiwan, in 2021. Taiwan is a fascinating place to 

visit and I encourage members to save up their pennies for what will be a wonderful 

conference. 

 

Debbie Lattey 

Field Rep Coordinator 

17 November 2019 

 


